一、綜合測驗:請選出最適	當的答案。每題2分,共40分。		
1. Thanks for getting me out of the mountains.		13. A: "My little baby is sleeping. Please help me for	
You are my		a while. I need to prepare his milk first."	
(A) money raiser	(B) breadwinner	B: "No problem. Go ahead."	
(C) lifesaver	(D) volunteer	(A) keep in touch with him	(B) keep his word
2. Those young engineers plan	n to a new	(C) keep his secret	(D) keep an eye on him
app for themselves.		14. Teresa's boss is sick today, so	the meeting has to be
(A) contact; useful	(B) create; communication	(A) put off	(B) put it off
(C) cause; landline	(D) recover; meaningful	(C) put away	(D) put it away
3. A: "Dad, the telephone lines	s are again!	15. Johnny and Jane	serious about everything.
I can't call Mom."		Their blood types are both A.	
B: "Don't worry. I'll get someone to fix them. You can use		(A) appeared to	(B) appear to be
LINE to contact her."		(C) appear be	(D) appears
(A) working	(B) regular	16 the thief said	, " the
(C) turning over	(D) out of order	police officers," he ran away	
4. A: "Peggy, do you know tha	at Judy and Martin	(A) As soon as; Here come	(B) As soon as; Here comes
and decided to break u	p(分手) last week?"	(C) As long as; Come here	(D) As long as; Comes here
B: "Come on. It's not a(n)	anymore. Almost	17 Ken's brothers	his sister
everyone knows that."		on time for scho	ool. All of them are always late.
(A) kept in touch; forward	(B) put away; accident	(A) Neither; or; are	(B) Either; nor; are
(C) took down; finding	(D) had a fight; secret	(C) Either; or; is	(D) Neither; nor; is
5. A strong typhoon is coming	, so there no school	18. These pencils	their colors.
tomorrow. Please help			(B) were grouped; according to
(A) has; pay forward	(B) is; pick up	(C) were raised; as soon as	(D) were packed; come
	(D) won't be; pay for	19. Not all oranges taste the same	e are sweet,
6. Kevin in Canad	a for more than twenty years before	but are not.	
he married with	Jane this February.	(A) Ones; the others	(B) Some; the others
(A) has lived; will be		(C) Some; others	(D) The others; some
(C) lived; had got	(D) had lived; got	20. There are five cars here.	is mine, and
7. As long as Jack practicing playing the piano,		are my brothe	
	no teacher as he wants one day.	(A) One; the others	
(A) kept; will become		(C) Another; the others	(D) Another; others
	(D) keeps; will become		
8. The reporter a serious health problem,		│ │ 二、完成對話。每題 1 分,共 5 分。	
so he work anymore.		21. Tina: Why are you late again? Larry:	
	aware of (B) caused; won't	(A) No worries. (B) Tr	affic jam.
(C) came down with; wasr	n't able to (D) happened; can't	(C) It's a secret. (D) I'l	ll keep your word next time.
9. May told us that her new cellphone		22. Man: I'd like two cheese cake	es.
by one of her daughters.		Clerk: Sorry, sir. The cakes have been sold out. The lady in	
(A) been broken	(B) had been broken	front of you just bougl	ht the last one.
(C) has broken	(D) had broken	Man: (Angrily)	I've waited in line for more than
10. Larry the cat whi	ch his uncle for five years.	two hours for that!	
(A) lost; had raised		(A) May I take one out?	(B) No big deal.
(C) loses; had raised	(D) lose; has raised	(C) You've got to be kidding! (D) Pay it forward.	
11. A: "Frank, have you ever been abroad?"		23. Billy: Mom, I got a 100 on my English test! You said you	
B: "Only once. I've been to Japan for business.		would buy me a new bike.	
•	erica Canada."	Mrs. Lin: Well,	
(A) and (B) or (C) nor (D) but		Billy: Why? You don't keep y	
` '	far away from us with the Intenet.	Mrs. Lin: It's because you got a zero on your math test!	
(A) what's happening	(B) what had happened	(A) I don't want to explain it.	(B) It's not my business.

(C) I don't agree with findings.

(D) I've changed my mind.

(D) what's happened

(C) what's happen

24.Lisa: I can't believe it. The resta	urant is still filled with people
after 3 p.m.	
Ben: I'm so hungry now. I can't	wait anymore.
Lisa: Let's	go to another restaurant.
(A) So can I (B) Neither can I
(C) So do I	(D) Neither do I.
25. Frank: Are you a person who ca	n keep a secret?
Lily: Maybe. What happened?	
Frank: I can't tell you before I'r	n sure you can keep it a secret.
Lily: I'm no	t interested anyway.
(A) Don't tell me, then. (B) I	
(C) Here we are. (D) I	t's better to give than to receive
三、克漏字選擇。每題1分,共	7分。
26-31	
to avoid missing everything imp (29) they plan for everything imp will go wrong. Also, they always standards. They are very good a (30) to tell you: try them because they can always k forget what you (31) to to	(27) serious ys (28) the notes ortant. They think that rerything in advance, nothing s follow the rules and moral t cleaning. NOT to do something bad to eep that in mind and never them. (32) according to our blood for themselves. After all, blood
26. (A) whose	(B) who
(C) that	(D) X
27. (A) either; or	(B) neither; nor
(C) both; and	(D) so; that
28. (A) take down	(B) take out
(C) take off	(D) take away
29. (A) as soon as	(B) before
(C) after	(D) as long as
30. (A) One more thing here is	
(B) Here is one more thing	
(C) One thing is here more	
(D) Here one thing more is	
31. (A) have done	(B) had done
(C) was doing	(D) had been done
32. (A) grouped	(B) are grouped
(C) be grouped	(D) been grouped

四、閱讀測驗。每題2分,共18分。

33-36

Anne Frank: The Diary of A Young Girl is a world-famous book, which was based on a true story that happened to Anne and her family. Anne started keeping the diary when she was thirteen years old. Anne's parents, her only sister, she and four other Jews had hidden in a chamber inside her father's office in 1942 before they were reported to the authorities in 1944. The office was in Amsterdam, the Netherlands. After that, they were all caught by the Nazis and sent to the Nazi Concentration Death Camp. Finally, all of them died in World War II except Anne's father, Otto Frank. Because of serious health problems, Anne herself died in a Nazi Concentration Death Camp in German in April 1945, just before she could get her freedom back. In September 1945, the war finally came to the end.

After reading Anne's diary, Otto Frank was so shocked that he told his friend he hadn't understood his younger daughter enough. And the detailed daily lives kept in the diary made him think of the old memories. He got married again in eight years. At last, Otto had lung cancer and died when he was ninety-one years old.

Jews 猶太人 chamber 密室 Nazis 納粹黨 report to the authorities 向當局告發 Concentration Death Camp 集中營 Amsterdam 阿姆斯特丹 Germany 德國 lung cancer 肺癌

- 33. How many people were hiding in the chamber with Anne from 1942 to 1944?
 - (A) four
- (B) five
- (C) six
- (D) seven
- 34. The reason why Anne died is because
 - (A) she was killed by the Nazis
 - (B) she was seriously sick
 - (C) she had a fight with the Nazis.
 - (D) she didn't give the diary to the Nazis.
- 35. Which is TRUE about Anna Frank?
 - (A) She had a brother and a sister.
 - (B) She volunteered to go to the Nazis Concentration Camp.
 - (C) She was sixteen or seventeen when she died.
- (D) She was one member of the Nazis.

member 成員

- 36. Which is TRUE about Otto Frank?
 - (A) The Nazis caused his death.
 - (B) He kept being alone after Anne died.
 - (C) He came down with lung cancer when he's old.
 - (D) Nobody hid in the chamber in his office in 1942.

(尚有試題)

37-39

An earthquake along with a tsunami hit Japan on March 11, 2011. The tsunami was over fifteen meters high and caused a lot of damage. Many people died. Some towns were almost knocked down. Besides, this earthquake and the tsunami caused the nuclear radiation accident in Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power Plant. As soon as the accident happened, the habitants there were sent away right away to keep them safe from nuclear radiation, which may lead to sickness or even death.

At that time, the workers in the nuclear power plant had to do their part to fix the machines in order to avoid further damage to the people and the environment in Fukushima Daiichi. They exposed themselves to too much nuclear radiation, so some of them either got serious health problems or had cancer a few years later.

The habitants were sent to the shelters. Taiwanse people volunteered to raise money, donate clothes, prepare meals and make videos to show their love and care for Japan and these victims. No matter how terrible these natural disasters and man-made accidents are, we can always pay love forward to make the world better.

tsunami 海嘯 damage 損害 habitant 居民 shelter 避難所 disaster 災害 expose 暴露於 nuclear radiation 核輻射

Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power Plant 福島核電廠

- 37. What DIDN'T Taiwanese people do for Japan after the 311 Earthquake? They didn't ______.
 - (A) perpare food for them
 - (B) deal with the nuclear radiation for them
 - (C) donate money for them
 - (D) show their love for them
- 38. What/ Who caused the nuclear radiation accident in Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power Plant?
 - (A) Either the habitants or the workers did.
 - (B) Both the habitants and the workers did.
 - (C) Neither the Earthquake nor the tsunami did.
 - (D) Both the Earthquake and the tsunami did.
- 39. Which is **NOT TRUE** about the 311 Earthquake?
 - (A) Many workers died right away when they were dealing with the nuclear power plant accident.
 - (B) Taiwanese people did a lot of things to help the victims of the earthquake.
 - (C) It caused serious damage to Japan.
 - (D) It brought along a tsunami and destroyed some towns.

destroy 毀滅

40-41

Blue Castle

You can live like kings or queens for just three hundred US dollars a night at Blue Castle. It is on Rose, one of the eighty Flower Islands. The island is no more than one hour by boat off the eastern coast of Treeland. As part of the vacation package, you get to enjoy a big breakfast and a three-course dinner around a long table in this 500-year-old castle. During the day, you can choose to go for a walk on the beach or go fishing. Besides, you can visit the area's beautiful flower farms. During the cooler evenings, you can enjoy a cup of hot tea while reading a book, or just sitting in front of the warm fireplace in the castle's big library. For this <u>unique</u> vacation experience, take a boat to the amazing world on the other side of the Green Sea.

coast 海岸 course 主菜 area 地區 fireplace 壁爐

- 40. What does **unique** mean?
 - (A) Global. (B) Special. (C) Boring. (D) Regular
- 41. Which is TRUE?
 - (A) Swimming is a good choice for visitors to Rose.
 - (B) All three meals are included in the the package.
 - (C) People who stay at Blue Castle only pay less than five hundred US dollars for one night.
 - (D) The castle library is in an old building on Treeland.

(試題結束)

近上主文工版图由 106 图左序签 2 图世 签 - 发现书 英海肺七光 七 左 一 斑 应哦· - # 夕·	
新北市立五峰國中 106學年度第2學期 第一次段考 英語聽力卷 九 年班 座號: 姓名: 一、聽CD,配合圖片選出最適當的答案。(每題2分,共10分)	
1.	
2.	
3.	
Mac PC	
4.	
5.	
二、基本問答:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的內容,選出一個最適合的回應(每題 1 分,共 10 分)	
6(A) Yes, I'm aware of that.	
(B) Yes, you can be the food raiser.	
(C) Yes, let's add each other as friends.	
7	
(A) What problem did he cause?	
(B) Oh, I hope he will recover soon.	
(C) I didn't know he was the food raiser.	
8	
(A) Why don't you have someone fix it?	
(B) Why didn't you contact me?	
(C) Why haven't you place the order?	

(A) Let's fill the vase with water.

(B) There might be a jam in the pipe.(C) Check the comic strip on my phone.

10.	
	(A) OK. Just send a sticker to me.
	(B) Well, there's no communication here.
	(C) All right. Let's make a video call now.
11	
11.	
	(A) I'm glad you do this without asking a reward in return.
	(B) They will put away the books before they leave the classroom.
	(C) There will be a big reward for the student who gets the highest grade.
12.	
	(A) Maybe. Being late is in her blood.
	(B) Yes, she will. She always keeps her word.
	(C) I'm not sure. It's hard for her to keep a secret.
13.	
	(A) So is the host.
	(B) So has the host.
	(C) So does the host.
1/	——————————————————————————————————————
17.	
	(A) No, we don't. It's been put off.
	(B) Nobody can go to the meeting after all.
	(C) Could you take down the notes for the meeting?
15.	
	(A) She has explained everything to us.
	(B) She seldom went to school on time before.
	(C) She appeared to be worried about the Chinese test.
Ξ	、言談理解:每題均有三個選項,請依據所聽到的對話與問題,選出一個最適當的答案(每題 2 分,共 10 分)
16	
16.	
	(A) The man had found the person before the phone rang.
	(B) The man had caught the person before the woman called.
	(C) The man had turned off his phone before he saw the person.
17.	
	(A) She used to be happy to see Ted.
	(B) She always keeps her word to Ted.
	(C) She failed to keep a secret for Ted.
18.	
	(A) The woman agrees to the finding.
	(B) The woman is shocked by the study.
	(C) The woman knows the secret of living long.
10	
19.	
	(A) Daniel is helping Emily to deal with a car accident.
	(B) Daniel can't get to the airport because of a traffic jam.
	(C) Daniel wants Emily to change the plane ticket for him.
20.	
	(A) She plans to change the village for the better.
	(B) She plans to open a bookstore in a small village.
	(C) She plans to find a village that can make money easily.